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ACDP says growing levels in inequality and poverty contribute to the increased vulnerability of women and children

· Questions whether Social Transformation and Economic Empowerment goals will be achieved due to it receiving the smallest portion of the budget

“Chairperson,

The ACDP congratulates the Minister on her appointment and we wish her well.

As part of the many first-time female members of this house, we stand on the shoulders of women such as the Minister, who have paved the way for us, in particular for the ACDP, we recognise the significant contributions made by our very own Cheryllyn Dudley who retired this year after an exemplary career in Parliament. She was the first member of an opposition party to have a private member’s bill passed in this House.

Honourable Minister, in South Africa we applaud ourselves on the progress made to improve gender inequality as it relates to women. We see ourselves as a society that celebrates women, and yes we have done so. But today, 25 years after the birth of our democracy, South Africa is one of the most dangerous places in the world to raise a girl child!

The levels of inequality and poverty have contributed to the increased vulnerability of women and children. The levels of violence perpetrated against them have reached unacceptable levels. I am concerned, Chair, that there is a disparity between the laws that protect women and the removal of perpetrators who commit violence against women. Women are forced to face their perpetrators daily or worse, live in the same houses as them.

Chairperson, while the department is said to have performed much better compared to the first quarter, it only managed to achieve 60 percent of its targets; this despite the additional R18.3 million allocation.

It is concerning that the Administration programme receives the greatest proportion of the budget and has the highest proportion of staff. However, the core mandated activities, Social Transformation and Economic Empowerment has the smallest budget and the fewest number of staff. It is rightly asked whether this department could achieve goals set under this programme?

The progress on the development and implementation of frameworks has taken too long and impedes the ability of the department to execute its mandate. For example, the ACDP has been urging government for years to respond adequately to the plight of women with special housing needs. Policy has been waiting for over 20 years for approval. Honourable Minister, safe housing will improve the lives of the most vulnerable women in our nation, and provide safety to those women who need it most to regain their dignity.
Economic disparity limits the choices that women have regarding their safety, education and that of their children.
The ACDP supports this department’s strategic objectives, and considers its focus as key to changing the lives of women in our nation. We note the improvements made but we question the ability of the department to deliver on its mandate. We believe that a restructure of the department is needed for it to deliver on its mandate. 
We do not have another 25 years to get things right; the need is now and it is immediate. Today’s 25-year-old women need us to get it right in order for them to take their seat as executives or ministers down the line.
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